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I understand that you are managing representations regarding the above Inquiry.

My representations are as below:

--------------------------------------------------

I am writing to support the confirmation of the CPO issued by the London Borough of
Richmond upon Thames (the Council) on 11 October 2021 which is the subject of this
Inquiry.

The powers claimed by the Council are principally under sections 226(1)a and 226(3)b and
it is very clear to me that the Council has satisfied the fairly low bars of "thinking" that
they need the CPO confirmed in orde to carry out planning consent 21/2758/FUL and
"thinking" that this will satisfy one or more of the criteria in s.226(1A).

These are:

(a)the promotion or improvement of the economic well-being of their area;
(b)the promotion or improvement of the social well-being of their area;
(c)the promotion or improvement of the environmental well-being of their area

From a simple legal perspective, unless the council's "thinking" was wholly perverse such
that no reasonable person could "think" it, the Council's assurance of those thoughts would
seem conclusive.

Most of the objections have centred around specifics, which of course is normal for this
sort of thing, but it is necessary to look at the proposal as a whole and consider the degree
to which the Council's assessment is not an unreasonable one.

That the CPO is necessary to carry out the development cannot be argued with and I
propose to leave it at that.

I have lived in the area for some 37 years and throughout the whole of that time this site
has been the source of contention, much of it political rather than practical.  Scheme after
scheme has been proposed and opposed: the pattern being that the initial enthusiasm of
those looking at plans has been whittled away by obsession with elements of it which are
not quite right in the minds of those opposed; and with that disaffection magnified for
political reasons by whichever party was in opposition.  

For 8 years, from 1994-2002, I was a local councillor and the site was then, as now, a
political football, with schemes that were acceptable in planning terms being obstructed by
people who had ideas which were either financially unworkable or would have generated
opposition themselves.   The stasis has resulted in this area being a backwater instead of a
vibrant part of our town, and most residents are completely fed up with the political
grandstanding and its result.  It is time to end that, and this is an opportunity.

The proposal will undoubtedly improve the local economy, will create a better social
environment for the enjoyment of the riverside, and will free the area from being






